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         Committee  

           Organizational Meeting


Committee: _Welfare Committee______________________ Date: ___6/8/2015__________ 

Committee Chair(s):___________Tanya Redic______________________________________
Committee Secretary:__________Tanya Redic_____________________________________

Members present: Our final meeting for the year was in May following Sorority meeting. Committee members present were given a thank you for serving gift from the chairperson. Thanks to Soror Francine Wynn for taking the reins of Welfare. I will happily assist her in every way. 
Committee Focus: The focus of this committee is to clarify and establish guidelines to best meet the needs of the members of the Augusta Alumnae Chapter when responding to various life events that requires an acknowledgement or courtesy. Committee members have been assigned Sorors on the current roster to keep in touch with on a regular basis especially those in your Zip Code. 
Specific Committee Needs: Thank you for joining in with us as we conducted Spring Visitations to our homebound Sorors on the 5th Sunday in May after worship. The following Sorors were visited: Soror Marie Johnson, Evelyn Sneed, Helen Moore, Nancy Barnes, and Magnolia Donahue. The 5 visitations were awesome.
Homebound Sorors received a AAC Thinking of You card, a heart shaped pin- Reclamation Committee, and a red cooling cup for beverages. 

The receipt in the amount of $200.00 for courtesies for the duration of the spring and summer has been submitted to the Treasurer. 

Action Items for Sorority: Continue to utilize your rosters to contact AAC Sorors frequently.
Action Items for Sorority: Challenge each Soror to call or pick up another for June social. Check on each other throughout the hot summer months. Ask each Soror to utilize their roster to contact a Soror for a special call. (Hello, Hi, May I help you, Happy Birthday). 

Discussion: Please note the following courtesies were issued based upon page 18 Chapter Courtesies
· Sorors who were issued Courtesy cards and/or Gift Card up to $20.00 for the month of 
May/June 2015 (the following courtesies are in process)
· Soror Alice McRae: Thinking of You Card only
· Soror Tovi Williams: Thinking of  You Card & Gift Card- Need contact info
· Soror Pat Brown: Thinking of You/ Card & Gift Card
· Soror Arma Gerald: Sympathy/Card 
· Soror Lurelia Hardy: Thinking of You Card& Gift Card
· Soror Jeanette Robinson: Thinking of You Card& Gift Car
· Expressions of courtesy calls are in continuous process to Sorors on behalf of the Chaplain Corp.
Concerns: Are there any Sorors with long term illnesses or hospitalization? (see a committee member after the  mtg.)
Celebrations: Promotions and Graduations/Weddings (Sorors please stand) congratulations cards will be issued.
Birthdays: June-September (Sorors please stand) birthday cards will be issued at the sorority meeting in the Fall.
Possible Solutions: Respond to courtesies that you receive by e-mail; take time to show sisterly love – please call or visit a soror. Attend Sisters-In- The Spirit Prayer Session before each sorority meeting at 9:45 AM in the Fall. 
Thanks Sorors for coming out to support our 5th Sunday worship in the month of May. We truly enjoyed the fellowship and spiritual grace from the members of First Presbyterian. We enjoyed receiving a dynamic word of God. 
Thanks for all of your support, keep in close touch with Sorors on a regular basis utilize your roster. There are Sorors who need our love and support please reach out to your sisters who we see often and those we have not seen in a while.
PLEASE FORWARD THIS FORM TO YOUR ASSIGNED PROGRAM, PLANNING, & DEVELOPMENT SOROR

